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Ministry
of Justice





	September 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190827013
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please provide me with copies of the following: 

How many prisoners at HMP Erlestoke are currently serving IPP sentences (imprisonment for public protection) 

I understand that under the Act I am entitled to a response within 20 working days of your receipt of this request. Some parts of the request may be easier to answer than others. Should this be the case, I request that you release information as soon as possible. 

If my request is denied in whole or in part, I ask that you justify all deletions by reference to specific exemptions of the act. I will also expect you to release all non-exempt material. 

I would prefer to receive the information electronically. 

If you require any clarification, I expect you to contact me under your section 16 duty to provide advice and assistance if you find any aspect of this FOI request problematic. 

Please acknowledge receipt of this request, and I look forward to receiving the information in the near future.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.
I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it below:

· As at 30 June 2019 (latest currently available), there were 29 prisoners at HMP Erlestoke serving an IPP sentence (excluding recalled prisoners).
Prisoners serving public protection sentences were deemed by a judge to pose a high risk of harm to the public. All such prisoners who have served their tariff can apply to the independent Parole Board and demonstrate they are no longer a threat to society and over 500 of them did so last year, demonstrating that the system works.
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